APPENDIX I

Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Notes

September 7, 2007

In attendance:  Maureen Dunbar (Chair), Paul Esqueda, Cassandra Hallicker (student member), Joanna Garner, Nancy Dewald, Bob Zambanini, David Bender, Lorena Tribe

Visitors in attendance: Michele Ramsey

The primary purpose of the meeting was to discuss and vote on the CAS degree proposal submitted by the HASS division.  Dr. Michele Ramsey was in attendance to address any questions and/or concerns from the committee.

There were only 2 faculty from the campus who submitted comments regarding the CASS degree proposal.  One comment addressed the issue of the number of CAS faculty required for the degree.  There was a concern that we do not have sufficient faculty to teach the upper level courses required for the degree, while at the same time ensuring that all of the general education courses would still be covered by full time faculty. Paul assured the committee that the office of Academic Affairs was committed to supporting new degrees.  He mentioned that two new tenure-track faculty have been added to the CAS department this past year and that all faculty in CAS will continue to teaching the general education courses.
Another question had to do with the numbers of students that would be drawn to the Berks campus for the CAS degree.  Michele commented that while they did not have specific data for the exact numbers of students who would be drawn to the Berks campus, national statistics show that Communications is one of the fastest growing degrees in the country. Therefore, it is expected that, because of the size of the campus and its strategic location, there would be several students who would be interested in a CAS degree at berks.  Additionally, it seems unlikely that Berks would compete with the York campus in regard to the CAS degree because of the size and location of our campus.
Other comments dealt with start up costs required for the degree.  Michele stated that the P-3 document deals only with faculty and physical needs necessary to offer the degree, not advertisement costs.  Paul assured that there is money budgeted for advertisement for the degree.
Finally, the issue of how the CAS courses would benefit business students, as was addressed in the P-3, was discussed.  Michele stated that this degree was not intended to pull students form any other degree on campus, but rather offer students in other degrees (such as business) the chance to take upper-level courses in communications.
Michele was excused from the meeting and the committee voted unanimously to support the P-3 document and to offer the CAS degree at Penn State Berks.

Respectfully submitted,

Maureen Dunbar, Chair    

